date 28 February 1995

your ref LMP/BJS/ARWA/ -95
our ref . .:4/0044/95/NCG/KTG
contact N Gibbs

extension 2576

Mr Peter Jackson

Head of Land & Movement Planning

Planning & Environment

Hertfordshire County Council

County Hall

Hertford SG13 BDN
Civic Centre Hemel Hempstead Herts HP1 IHH
Telephone: {01442) 60161 Switchhoard

(01442) 228576 Directline

‘Dear Mr Jackson

APPLICATION 1/0044/95CC
RETENTION OF MOBILE CLASSROOM
- JOHN F KENNEDY SCIIOOL, HOLLYBUSH LANE, WEMEL HEMPSTEAD

1 refer to this Council's fax message to you dated 17 February 1995 in
connection with the above.

I would confirm that the Director of Planning under his delegated powers
has resolved .to raise an objection to 4/0044/95CC taking into account
the range of issues referred to in the above mentioned fax wessage. In
view of the site history and the advice given to the Borough Council in
recent years about the temporary nature of the mobile unit and the
provision of new accommodation at the site under 4/0513/93FL, it is felt
that there is a strong case for the removal of the classroom unit in the
very near future, In particular, I would draw your attention to
Condition 7 of planning permission 4/0513/93 as referred to in my
earlier correspondence. :

If the County Council does grant planning permission for the mobile unit
despite the Borough Council's objections, it would be appreciated if you

- * could explain as to why it has taken this decision. It would be
appreciated also, if you could write to Councitlor Mrs Janet Sweetingham
to explain your position,

It is hoped that the County Council will seriously consider this
Council's objections to application 4/0044/95CC. Should you wish to
discuss the matter in any detaile, do not hesitate to contact me on
extension 2576 or alternatively, Councillor Mrs Sweetingham.

Yours sincerely
—_—
Nigel Gibbs

Senior Planning Officer
Planning Department

c.c. Councillor Mrs J Sweetingham



